
 

March 4, 2018 

HOLY CROSS LUTHERAN CHURCH ELCA 

Community Banquet 
Thank you to all who helped at and baked for the Community Banquet on 

February 22.  Holy Cross worked as the set-up/dessert crew for the banquet 

that was held at St. James Catholic Church on Town Line Road.  We served 88 

people from the communities of Menomonee Falls, Sussex and the town of 

Lisbon.  The meal is served every second and fourth Thursday of the month 

from 5:30-6:00pm.  The Banquet is free and all are welcome - singles, couples, 

families, children, friends and retirees.  You do not need to belong to one of 

the sponsoring churches to enjoy the meal and fellowship. 

 

PRAYER CONNECTION 

Join the Prayer Chain or submit a request by emailing  

prayerchain@holycrosslutheran.org 

CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY 

⏺To the family and friends of Virginia Redeker-Coats in her passing. 

MEMORIALS 

⏺Were received from Jan Brown, Pat Hanson, Pam Biersack, Charlotte &  

Mason Draeger and Donita & George Bruder in memory of Eunice Koehler. 

⏺Were received from Michael & Megan DeGeorge and Cathie & G. Russel 

Cook in memory of Claude Grieger 

⏺Was received from Marilyn Heyde in memory of Ken Borgwardt. 

⏺Were received from Marilyn Heyde, Debra Bruni, Susan Schneider, Nancy 

Stuhr and Kay Sentieri in memory of Lois Bruni. 

MEMORIAL CHART 

⏺Menomonee Falls Community Meal support is given by Kristine Dietrich in 

honor of Arleigh Dietrich’s birthday.  

NOISY OFFERING 

⏺LSS 

Holy Cross Preschool News 
Holy Cross Preschool is now accepting registrations for the 2018-2019 

school year.  There is a 2, 3 or 5 day a week option for 3K and 4K from 9:00 

a.m.-12:00 p.m.  Preschoolers learn best through play and exploration.   

Academic readiness skills are strengthened through developmentally appro-

priate activities.  Call Pam Kraus, 262-502-4104, for more information. 
 

Saturday, March 10, from 8:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m., is the annual 

Preschool Rummage & Bake Sale.  Donations for the sale are 

being accepted.  Gently used items may include: children’s 

clothing, adult clothing, household items, books, crafts, toys, 

sporting goods, holiday items, jewelry, baby equipment, etc.  

No large furniture, appliances, or electronics will be accept-

ed. Baked goods can be brought to the Trinity Center kitchen any time on 

Thursday or Friday prior to the sale.  Help support the Holy Cross preschool! 

 

Silent Auction 

This summer our high school youth and their adult leaders will be traveling 

to Houston, Texas where they will grow and serve with 30,000 other youth at 

the 2018 Gathering. We are hosting a silent auction fundraiser that begins 

on Saturday, March 10 and runs through Sunday, March 25.  We are  

currently in search of items and services that you are willing to donate to be  

auctioned off in order to raise money for this trip.  Each auction item 

must be accompanied by a donation information form.  These can be found 

in the church office.  Please drop off donations in the church office by  

Thursday, March 8.  If you have any questions, feel free to contact Amanda 

Juedes at amandaj@holycrosslutheran.org 

 

Worshiping with All Peoples Church 
Join us Sunday, March 18, as we travel to our partner congregation All  

Peoples and worship with them at their Harambee Campus (corner of 2nd & 

Clarke St.).  Our bus will depart from Holy Cross at 8:00 a.m. to join them for 

their 9:00 a.m. service and then stay for coffee hour fellowship.  We will be 

back to Holy Cross by 11:45 a.m.  The sign up to ride the bus and bring a 

breakfast treat can be found in the Narthex. 

 

Youth 144 Envelope Campaign Update 
The Wall is EMPTY.  All envelopes have been claimed.  Thank you to every-

one who contributed to our Envelope Campaign.  Our youth are truly 

blessed by your generosity.  All funds collected will go to support those  

attending the ELCA Youth Gathering in Houston this Summer.  If you have 

taken an envelope and still have it, please place it in the offering plate or 

turn it into the church office as soon as possible. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lent 2018 
This Lenten Season our weekend  

worship will center on the theme  

Listen, God is Calling.  Join us on  

March 10 & 11 as Holy Cross  

member Steve Tretheway preaches  

on “Hearing The Call In The Midst Of 

Life”. 
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Adults 

Children 

TODAY-Sunday 4 

Scrip Sale, Receive New Members  

Worship 7:45, 9:00 am, 10:30 am  

Celebration Band & Choir 9:00 am 

Faith Development 9:00 & 10:30 am 

Monday  5 

Preschool 9:00 am 

Heavenly Sounds Handbell Choir 6:00 pm 

Tuesday 6 

Elizabeth Circle 9:00 am 

Preschool 9:00 am 

Staff Meeting 10:00 am 

God Squad 6:00 pm 

King’s Kids 6:00 pm 

Book Club 6:30 pm 

Baptism Seminar 7:00 pm 

Wednesday 7 

Preschool 9:00 am 

Quilters 9:00 am 

Worship 10:00 am, 5:00 & 7:00 pm 

Book Study 11:00 am & 6:00 pm 

Festival Choir 7:30 pm 

Thursday 8 

Preschool 9:00 am 

To Do Crew 9:00 am 

New Beginnings Handbell Choir 4:30 pm 

Internship Committee 5:30 pm 

Preschool Board 6:00 pm 

Worship Team 6:00 pm 

1st Communion Class 6:30 pm 

Council Meeting 7:00 pm 

Friday 9 

Church Office Closes At Noon 

Preschool 9:00 am 

Saturday 10 

Silent Auction Starts 

Blood Pressure Screening 

Preschool Rummage Sale 8:00 am 

Worship 5:00 pm 

D.A.F 6:00 pm 

SERVING on March 10 & 11 

Ushers: 

5:00 pm Pat Hansen team   

7:45 am Ron Jaeger team 

9:00 am Walter Blahnik team 

10:30 am Mark Rothe team 

Lector: 

5:00 pm Wendy Kalland   

7:45 am Joan Timmerman  

9:00 am John Ganoung  

10:30 am Deni Naumann  

Worship Assistant: 

Deni Nauman 

Altar Guild: 

Donita Bruder, Jeanne Dantone, Kim McCarty 

Greeters: 

5:00 pm Barb Berg & Mary Ann Holt  

7:45 am Patsy Baer, Glenn & Carolyn Schellhaas  

9:00 am Donna James Romano, Avis Dallman, Richard & Donna Hoffman                             

10:30 am Nancy Barelmann, Susan Gartzke 

Welcome Center:  

4:40 pm Evangelism 

8:30 am Evangelism  

10:00 am Evangelism  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOLY CROSS LUTHERAN CHURCH ELCA 

W156 N8131 Pilgrim Road, Menomonee Falls, WI 53051 

 

Phone: 262-251-2740~Email: holycross1@holycrosslutheran.org  

Web Site: www.holycrosslutheran.org 

 

Worship Schedule: Saturday-5:00 pm, Sunday-7:45, 9:00 & 10:30 am 

TODAY 
Reading: John 13:1-17  

Lectors: Angela Hexom, Mary Fieldhack, John Ganoung, Michael  

Burnham   

Sunday 11 

Scrip Sale, Blood Pressure Screening, Mt Meru & Divine Chocolate Sale 

Worship 7:45, 9:00 am, 10:30 am  

Celebration Band & Choir 9:00 am 

Faith Development 9:00 & 10:30 am 

 

JOIN US FOR 

 

⏺The Faith Development children will recite their memory work in the  

beginning of their large group time in the Trinity Center. Parents and  

family members are invited before going to worship. The first groups to 

go will be  4th & 5th grade at 9:00 a.m. and 4th-6th grade at 10:30 a.m. on 

March 4. They will be followed by 1st-3rd grade at 9:00 & 10:30 a.m. on 

March 11 and 3 year, 4 year and kindergarten at 9:00 & 10:30 a.m. on 

March 18. Contact Sue Christiaansen at suec@holycrosslutheran.org  

if you have any questions or would like a copy of their memory work.    

⏺Children in second grade and above are invited, along with a parent or 

caregiver to celebrate and prepare for the gift of their First Communion. 

Classes will be held on March 8 and March 22 from 6:30-8:00 p.m. Plan to  

attend each class. If your child is older than second grade and would like 

to prepare for their First Communion, please contact Sue Christiaansen at 

251-2740 or suec@holycrosslutheran.org with the child's name and grade. 

 
 

⏺Next Weekend...Blood Pressure Screening, Mt. Meru Coffee & Divine 

Chocolate Sales will be taking place. 

⏺Mark Your Calendar...the Boy Scout Food Drive will be held on Saturday, 

March 17.  Your help is needed at the Food Pantry from 10:00 a.m.-2:00 

p.m.  Holy Cross has committed to working the Piggly Wiggly hot dog sale 

on Saturday, April 7.  We need 2 people for the 12:00-2:00 p.m. shift.  To  

volunteer, please call Robin Manke at 255-6196.   

 

 

mailto:suec@holycrosslutheran.org
mailto:suec@holycrosslutheran.org

